[image: image1.png]


The KEMPTON NEW CHURCH NOTE HOME – June 25, 2020
P.O. Box 140, 583 Hawk Mountain Rd., Kempton, PA 19529  (  610-756-6140  (  society@kncs.org
The KEMPTON NEW CHURCH NOTE HOME – June 25, 2020
   page 3

Friday, June 26

6:30 P.M. Holy Supper in the Church:  If you would like to partake of the Holy Supper in a small group this week or on any future Friday (at 6:30 P.M.) until we can all partake together again, please contact me. We will make the necessary arrangements to conduct the sacrament in a way that respects current social-distancing requirements. – Brett 
Sunday, June 28

It is no longer necessary for you to contact me before coming to Sunday church. Masks (and hand sanitizer) will continue to be available in case you don’t have a mask, in support of the governor’s strong encouragement that masks be worn. Also, ushers will help keep folks spread out to facilitate social distancing. Going forward, we will continue to live stream the 10:00 A.M. service, especially to support you in worshipping from home if that works best for you. – Brett 


9:00 A.M. Family WOODS Service. Inside in the case of rain. 


Usher/Setup: Seth King
Directions to the woods: Park at the church, cross the street, and walk down the lane, following the signs. There is also parking in a field at the end of the lane, on the right, for those who prefer not to walk. Please stay on church property (toward the left as you travel the lane toward the woods), and avoid driving onto our neighbor’s property toward the right.


      10:00 A.M. Family Service (inside). Live streamed: www.kemptonnewchurch.org 


Usher/Setup: Seth Wyncoll 
We Are Grateful! Thank you to the many who helped provide us with a June 19th celebration, who supported our focus on the Lord’s New Church during this challenging time especially. Among others, these included Jordan and Becky and participants, who put together a lovely pageant; Heather and her crew, who organized the beautiful children’s gifts, the delivery of which was a special challenge this year (those red bags for the families were a wonderful touch!); and Chris and Heather, who invited us to picnic at their house. – Brett 

Feeding Kenan and Kathleen: Again, we are so happy for these parents of a new baby! To help us help them keep up their energy, Kit Cooper has put together a meal schedule. She invites you to contact her for the details. 
	JUNE 25 UPDATE from the CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE

Thank you to all who have made a year-end gift ...or who are about to make a year-end gift...
to the Kempton New Church and School. Our fiscal year-end is June 30th, 

so any gift postmarked or received by the 30th will help.




[[
We’ll Need to Celebrate the 4th of July in a Different Way This Year: Steve and Janis King can’t host us this time around, but they say, “Please join us next year!”  Thank you, Kings, for having invited us to a patriotic party at your place for so long!
A Different Way for the 4th Has Appeared! “We are offering our farm for an evening picnic on Saturday, the 4th of July. No plans formulated yet. Suggestions are welcome as to flag raising, taps, patriotic story, races, parades, root-beer floats, dessert tables, etc., all of which are way above our skill grade. Time not established, but aim for late afternoon/evening, then go see fireworks if any available.  Or stay and visit.        – Chris and Heather Smith” [The July 2nd Note Home can provide any further details that may come together in the coming week.]
JULY WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

In the beginning of marriage, love of the sex appears as if conjoined with conjugial love. But in the progress of marriage, they are separated, and then, with those who are spiritual, love of the sex is expelled and conjugial love insinuated…. Conjugial love is spiritual and properly human…                      Conjugial Love 48

[image: image1.png]Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Ken and Ingrid Klicker
on the 2nd – 36 years
Gavin and Anthea Stewart

on the 5th – 22 years

John and Alexandra Cole

on the 7th – 12 years

Matt and Daelen Saltzer

on the 12th – 11 years

Brandon and Char Jungé

on the 16th – 36 years

Anders and Juliet Smith

on the 18th – 4 years

Thaddeus and Kaemmerle Glenn

on the 20th – 17 years

Dance Steps Studio: We will hopefully be back on September 6, 2020! Here is the new schedule (below). Please feel free to share it with anyone who might be interested. I haven't entered the boys’ classes yet, so if your son is interested, please let me know and I'll work on a schedule from there. The website also includes contact info if you have any questions, as well as registration for whenever you're ready to sign up.

Hope to see you soon! Thanks! – Janina Smith – https://www.dancestepsstudio.net/schedule
Child’s Wading Pool for Free: We have one. – Jeremy and Judy
[Repeat] Our Cottage Will be Available July 1st:  This is a good place for one non-smoking person with no pets.  Neighbors are nice.  A/C, Cable TV/Internet are available.  Please contact us for details.                   – Mary and Curtis
[Repeat] House for Sale: 1,280 sq. ft. brick cape cod with 3 bedrooms and 1 bathroom. New roof in 2017! Call or text us for pictures, more details, or to come take a look before we list it.
– John and Alexandra
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